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Safeguarding Adults Partnership Board 

Thursday 12 January 2012
Action Sheet

	
	ACTION
	OFFICER



	1.
	Introduction and Apologies

Circulate a contact list of SAPB panel members.


	     Carol


	2.
	Minutes and Actions from the last meeting Tuesday 14th June 2011
Carol to circulate report on service user feedback research.

	Carol


	3.
	Prevent Agenda 
Increase awareness of Prevent Agenda through organisation

Colin contact Manish about becoming Chanel Panel member

Manish investigate specific piece of work around mental health services. 

Manish investigate specific piece of work around learning disabilities services.

Betsy contact Manish re health training package modifications

Jo to raise Prevent Agenda at next GP Board meeting
Post DH ‘Building Partnerships, Staying Safe document’ onto the Safeguarding Web page – this has a health/prevent focus but is general enough to be of interest for everyone. 
	All

Colin

Manisha
Manisha
Betsy

Jo 
Eamon 

	4. 
	Preparation/safeguarding issues during the Olympics
Betsy to pass report about trafficking to Tom Preest, Gary Randall and Les Newman.

Provide update on safeguarding issues re Olympics at next meeting, contact Lyn if any issues in the interim - ALL

	    Betsy

     ALL

	5. 
	Training needs and resources

Co-funding between Health and Adult Social Care for training post for safeguarding agreed.  Lyn (in her capacity as Chair) to sign off before the end of the financial year.
	Rebecca and Lyn 

	6.
	Performance report
Suzanne to ensure that working with BME community groups is made explicit in the Safeguarding strategy.


Gary arrange presentation to SAPB from Jackie Joyce about the outreach project she is doing, which could be useful to disseminate to others such as GPs.


Ailsa to provide performance figures in the context of what was happening in other London boroughs, to have comparative analysis with the London picture.

	  Suzanne

   Gary

   Ailsa

	7.
	Strategy update
All send comments on draft safeguarding strategy to Carol by 10 February

Carol to send all information to SAPB about DV focus group date.


	   All

  Carol



	8.
	Quality Assurance work
All reminded to submit their self-assessment audits to Carol by 31st January 2012. 

	 Carol

	9.
	Chairing arrangements 

Consider future chair arrangements and contact Carol with any interest in becoming Deputy Chair.


	  ALL

	10.
	Any other business

Lorraine to send Mark a contact list of service providers for Fire Service launch of a drugs and alcohol initiative


	Lorraine



Minutes


	Date and Time of meeting 
	12th Jan 2012
	
	


	Names Present at Meeting 
	Role and organisation

	Lyn Romeo  


	SAPB Chair - Assistant Director Adult Social Care

	Rebecca Harrington 


	Assistant Director Strategic Planning and Joint Commissioning Camden Council and PCT

	Eamon Greville


	Safeguarding Adults ( Adult Protection) Co Coordinator

	Carol O’Brien


	Safeguarding Development Officer – Camden Council

	Jonathan Freedman 

	Clinical Services Manager, Inpatient Rehabilitation and Continuing Care - Camden NHS Provider Services

	Mark Hazleton


	Borough Commander Fire Service

	Colin Plant 
	Borough Director – Mental Health Foundation Trust

	David Fallows


	London Probation Trust

	Gary Randall
	Acting Chief Inspt. Public Protection- Holborn Police

	Les Newman
	Detective Inspector, Holborn Police 

	Jenny Alphonse
	Camden Crossroads – Voluntary Sector 

	Betsy Lau-Robinson


	Senior Safeguarding Lead - UCLH  

	Tom Preest 
	Head of Anti Social Behaviour Community Safety

	Lorraine Colledge 
	Head of Procurement - People Services

	Josie Adams
	Housing Management

	Sarah Adams
	Adult Safeguarding Training and Information Officer - LBC

	Manish Bhika
	Senior Policy Officer – Communities LBC

	Suzanne Barcz
	Head of Performance and Service Improvement

	Ailsa Mechen
	Adult Social Care Information Team

	Peter Davey
	Engagement panel member standing in for Kirin Saeed

	Jo Wickens
	Nurse Representative, Kilburn, Camden CCCG

	Rosemary Howes
	Business Support Officer - Minute taker


	Apologies
	

	Name
	Role and organisation

	Kirin Saeed 


	Service User – Chair of the Engagement Sub Group

	Katie Smith
	London Probation Trust 

	Jo Holloway


	Vol Sector Rep, Health & Social Care Forum

	Louise Lingwood
	Central London NHS

	Anju Bhatt 
	Chief Executive – CBMEA 


	
	ITEM


	ACTION

	1.

	Introduction and Apologies
Apologies noted above
Action: Circulate a contact list of SAPB panel members.


	Carol


	2.
	Minutes and Actions from the last meeting Tuesday 14th June 2011
Performance data - 3 open cases – individuals concerned had been arrested and charged.
DH Safeguarding Guidance for Health and ADASS Safeguarding Framework – these have informed the development of the draft safeguarding strategy. 
Service user feedback Research Project – Carol to circulate report containing proposals on mechanism for regular process for seeking service users’ views. To be discussed at next SAPB meeting.

Annual Report – has been signed off by Mike Cooke and is available online.

Minutes agreed

	Carol 



	 3.
	Prevent Agenda – Manisha Bhikha 
Prevent agenda reflected three national priorities in preventing radicalisation of vulnerable individuals; ideology, vulnerable people and radicalisation within institutions e.g. hostels, hospitals.  

1. Commissioning a needs assessment of community and institution needs to understand radicalisation.
2. ‘Chanel’ Panel – multi-agency panel (CSF/HASC/Police) with the function of multi-disciplinary intervention for individuals at risk. Referrals from all agencies can be direct to Manisha or through police. Intervention tailored to individual could include mainstream intervention through existing agencies. Panel identifies synergies, promotes joint-working to provide outcomes for individuals.
3. Raising awareness of radicalisation – training for front line services. DHO has health specific workshop, delivered through local partners.

Comments:
· Colin particularly interested in the connection between prevent and mental health – needs to discuss with Manisha about becoming a Chanel panel member.
· Eamon recommended a focus on learning disability citing the example of Richard Read.
· Responding to Betsy’s query Manisha confirmed there were no relevant plans within Prevent Agenda for Olympics except concerning volunteers.
· Jenny recommended that Manisha consider strengthening connection to voluntary sector. Voluntary sector have a wider holistic view of individual’s needs. Supporting individuals should incorporate their connections to the community, their family.
· How does Chanel panel work? – Manish works with Police to gather information about individuals referred. Chanel Panel discusses the case and agrees an intervention plan to give individual support.
· Responding to Betsy’s query, Manish confirmed there was no impact assessment yet as panel still only 1 year old/had 12 cases so far, which was low compared to other London boroughs. There had been a few referrals from hostels, which had been unique to Camden.
· Betsy asked to see the health package training to make tweaks to make it more attractive and accessible to staff.
· Eamon cited two relevant health related documents to be posted onto the council website.
· Mark Hazelton was updating the E-learning package for his organisation. He asked SAPB members to update him through the Policy Learning and Development Subgroup.
	Colin/

Manisha
Manisha 
Manisha
Eamon 


	4

	Preparation/safeguarding issues during the Olympics
Lyn reported the council had a dedicated team planning the running of council activities and service delivery during the Olympics. Pressures on council activity included increased numbers of people moving around the borough impacting on staff ability to travel and use transport. 

In terms of safeguarding – 2 risks had been identified
1. Trafficking of children, sex workers and vulnerable individuals

2. More people hanging around could increase the risks of exploitation and abuse

Lyn invited members to contribute their organisation’s areas of concern re Olympics:
Comments:
Mark – Use of ad hoc housing contravening fire safety regulations and putting pressure on vulnerable people.
Lorraine – Had contacted providers (e.g home care) about their contingency plans to enable staff movement and how care arrangements would be monitored. There had also been a session at a recent Provider Forum about contingency planning.

Gary- the police had identified several areas 
· Short phasing of street lights on Euston Rd to keep traffic going would cause difficulties travelling between North and South. They were investigating setting up teams to work in the north and south independently.


· No annual leave for officers during Olympics, and fact Euston major transport hub would mean officer staffing levels would continue to be high in locality. The force had its own contingency plan which would run business as usual.

· There could be pressures on availability of interpreters to reach police stations (police were currently trialling web-based interpreter service).

Betsy – UCLH had its own contingency plan- leave would also be suspended for 15 week period. 

Lorraine queried if UCLH thought the admissions availability might change – if discharges speeded up this would impact on residential placements and finding available places. Betsy confirmed the months June/July/August had been factored into UCLH’s 1 year plan and were usually months with lower admissions.
Betsy – UCLH had heard of trafficked people arriving early, prostitutes arriving already and agreed to pass this information on to Tom Preest and Gary Randall and Les Newman.

Betsy – UCLH had identified further risk to vulnerable individuals through increased acquisitive crime and an increased street population.

Tom – Community safety had identified other events over the summer were also likely to increase risk to vulnerable individuals, including World Pride coming to London. He was working with LGBT group Clasp through the Safer High Street initiative to develop Camden Town, Holborn and Bloomsbury into safe havens.

Colin – contingency plans are in place across all organisations. Mental health assessment is being explored as part of this.

Mark – Fire service’s logistic group are meeting next week. Lyn confirmed ASC would be represented through the Olympics Sub Group.

	

	5.

	Training needs and resources – Colin Plant

Colin outlined current arrangements for funding and delivering multi-agency adult safeguarding, and options going into 2012-13 as per the report circulated prior to the meeting. 
SAPB board agreed to go with option 9.3 –NHS Camden is able to continue funding the two safeguarding posts at a cost of £80,102.  Remainder of funding from ASC. 

Rebecca clarified that the NHS funds to be channelled into the Training and Development budget had come through NHS Camden commissioning, and that the budget could be used in the same way in the year ahead.

Colin asked the group to identify any gaps in training provision to consider in developing training.
The group had several comments re lack of training provision for GPs:
· Sarah thought GPs were not an easy group to get hold of for training
· Jenny thought that the specific training for the voluntary sector groups was good and could be improved by using more case examples that come from community and voluntary sector settings.

· Tom thought that Catriona Scanlan would need to link into any training for GPs, reference to disclosure and domestic violence.

· Training should also include all staff working at GP practise

Sarah through the PL&D group to draw up a proposal for an additional piece of training work, targeting GPs.

Lyn recommended that main aims were getting the right sort of support for training, with an outcome of people feeling more confident in dealing with safeguarding, that training would make a difference and E-learning to be developed.
Colin recommended that training needs be a standing item on SAPB Agenda.

	Rebecca/Lyn 
Sarah



	6.

	Performance report – Ailsa Mechen

Comments

· Lyn and Betsy commented comparative analysis with the London picture would be valuable - what was happening in other London boroughs.

· Eamon reported Camden stand out with their in depth training on financial abuse.


· Suzanne reported the council were developing links with local business including post offices and banks, to further financial safeguarding work.

Issues arising from discussion of performance report:

· Betsy commented there were still issues about identifying when someone had lack of capacity, sometimes this was not picked up.
· Rebecca reported that Louise Lingwood was doing a high level review of the terms of reference of learning disability services, looking at safeguarding issues.
· Betsy reported they were running a workshop on pressure sores for the NCL cluster – this had been highlighted as a major concern in a report to resident commissioner.

· Of the 103 protection plans reported so far in 2011/12, 53% of them are recorded after a case conference, but they can also be recorded earlier. Lyn commented that the ability for protection plans to be recorded earlier helped better co-ordinate and plan work, so that agencies were not waiting until a formal plan was in place.

Black British referrals for 18-64 year olds were under-represented. This was significant enough to warrant action. In the 18-64 age group the service user population was19% and the referral amount was 9%.  Ailsa reported these figures had held steady for the last 6-9months.
· Betsy commented UCLH were doing work to engage with ethnic communities, as part of Equality Diversity Standards coming out in April. They would be going out to meet people in the Bangladeshi, Somali, Gujarati and Urdu community. Meeting these groups to raise awareness of safeguarding was more successful in a community rather than hospital setting.

· Lyn commented this was a challenging area, and people needed to feel safe enough to report safeguarding concerns.


· Jenny commented that a major strength of voluntary sector was their informal links with the community and a holistic way of working. People linking in to voluntary groups can have conversations about their concerns before it gets to a formalised setting.
· Betsy commented Paula Williams and Jackie Joyce, within the Police Diversity Unit were doing fantastic work, and recommended they do a presentation to the SAPB.

· Rebecca commented it was important that we know in training that social workers and nurses are helped to consider, are we asking the right questions, am I hearing this right? Are we not spotting things because of cultural differences?


· In terms of the Safeguarding training package, the case examples were too clinical and formal. They could be better illustrated.

	Alisa 

Gary 
Sarah 


	7.
	Strategy update – Suzanne Barcz

Draft Safeguarding strategy 2012-15

Suzanne outlined draft safeguarding strategy 2012-2015 and invited further comments from the board. Lyn asked the board if they thought the strategy felt right.
· Lorraine recommended amending the reference to support brokerage as there would be revision of how these functions took place

· Jenny would like to see ‘informal carers’ called something else. There needed to be a distinction between paid and unpaid carers. Suzanne suggested ‘carers who are friends or family’.


· Colin liked the draft. In response to his query as to why Training was not a header, Suzanne reported that training would be part of the 3 year Action plan, which would be monitored by the board, and as with good practise, there was an assumption that training underpinned the way of working.


· Mark recommended that (Page 3, under prevention) ‘Regular workers’ be replaced with ‘Regular staff in contact’.
Suzanne asked the group to send Carol their revisions by 10 February. After this, the revised draft would be circulated to the subgroups again and signed off by 20 April.

Strategy update
Suzanne reported the following:

· DOH are consulting on changes to social care ‘Caring for our future’. This would put safeguarding on a statutory footing and determine financial funding into the future. White paper is due in spring, to be implemented 2013. Includes a statutory safeguarding board, statutory partners.


· Health and social care bill has gone through parliament (subject to Royal consent). Health and Wellbeing boards will provide links within partner agencies.  
· Health and social care bill includes changes to clinical commissioning. Jo is leading shadow work on this till April 2013. There will also be an integrated health promotion team.


· Changes to definitions of stalking and domestic violence and forced marriage are out to consultation until March. Tom reported he is holding a focus group about this on 29 February. Carol will circulate this information to SAPB members.


	ALL 
Carol 


	8.
	Quality Assurance work – Suzanne Barcz
Carol was undertaking the annual quality assurance audit of safeguarding activity. 

In December Carol sent out the self-assessment questionnaire the topics this year are service user engagement, a review of internal and external communications, and a review the commissioning and procurement processes. Suzanne asked SAPB members to respond to Carol about these by the end of January.  The audit report will be presented at the next SAPB. 
Police audit Summer 2011 – key actions were
· Investigation of how outcomes of police actions are recorded on ASC system

· People with learning disabilities – investigating better practice with Crown Prosecution Service – in terms of case conferences. Gary Randall is meeting colleagues in Islington next week about working with the Crown Prosecution service and developing training.
Mental Capacity Act update:
Suzanne reported the Mental Capacity Act put responsibility on local authority when using advocates. IMCAs are in high use in Camden, reflecting raised awareness from training. There is a high rate of using IMCAs in a hospital setting, 5th highest in London – reflects the number of large hospitals in borough. The CQC have highly recommended Camden’s process, and confirmed there is likely to be a future inspection of domiciliary care around dignity and respect. 

	

	9.
	Chairing arrangements 
Lyn reported she would be standing in as Chair on an interim basis and invited the group to think about appointing a deputy chair.  Please email Carol if interested in becoming the deputy chair. 
We will be revisiting the discussion about having an independent chair at the October meeting.  We have an SAPB that is working well.  SAPB will become statutory boards and although legislation might not be prescriptive in relation to who should be Chair it would be useful to consider the following for discussion in October. 
· An analysis of how many other boards have an independent Chair

· Key characteristics of how it works

· How the chair would be recruited
	Carol 


	10.
	Any other business

Fire service review of fatal fires and accidental fires in dwellings. 
Mark reported the review of accidental fires marked a wider review than previously and is a more formal review of the circumstances around fires. Related issues could be welfare. 

Fire Service launch of a drugs and alcohol initiative around fire home safety issues which all partner agencies can use.

· Lorraine offered to send Mark a contact list for providers.
· Rebecca highlighted this initiative would be useful for floating support services.


	Lorraine 

	12.
	Next Meeting 

Friday 20th April 2012

2pm – 4pm

Venue to be confirmed
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